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Friday, 13 December 2024 

Newsletter 
It has been a very busy week in school. We had the fabulous KS1 production - well done guys, it 

was brilliant and I’m sure all your grown-ups were very proud. We had our lovely Christmas dinner 

and I think we all needed a nap afterwards! We are all very excited for the activities booked in for 

our final week before breaking up for Christmas. In recognition of all the hard work this term and 

to give the children another chance to wear their jumpers, the last day will be a non-uniform day. 

Ed Seeley 

Headteacher 

Attendance 

Congratulations to Green class for a weekly attendance of 99.05%. 

 

Please remember to report absences for children daily – even if we have sent them home the day before.  

Thank you. 

 

Diary dates for this term 

December  

Monday 16th December – EYFS Nativity at 10.45am 

Tuesday 17th December – EYFS Nativity at 2.30pm 

Tuesday 17th December – PTA Chocolate Tombola 3.30pm  

Wednesday 18th December - KS1 & EYFS Christmas Party  

Wednesday 18th December – PTA Grinch disco, (EYFS & KS1 3.45-4.45 & 

KS2 5.00pm -6.00pm) Please note this is a ticketed event only.  

Friday 20th December – Last day of term and non-uniform day 

Monday 6th January – School re-opens to all pupils 

Wednesday 15th January – Deadline for applications to Reception for September 2025 

 

Class Achievers 
On Monday 16th December, we will celebrate the achievements of the following children for being our 

weekly achievers.  Rainbow class’ achiever will be celebrated in their classroom. 

 

Nursery & Reception Years 1 & 2 Years 3 & 4 Years 5 & 6 

Rainbow Orla Blue Isabelle Amarillo Henry Azul Brian 

Green Iyla Orange Ivy-May Rosa Kaylen Morado Moses 

Red Leo Yellow Hattie Verde Amaris Rojo Austin S-W 
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Christmas Dinner prize draw 
All children who had a Christmas dinner this week were entered into a draw to win a gift from our catering 

provider, Coombs. They have kindly donated the prizes and there is one per year group (Reception and 

Nursery have been counted as one group). Well done to the following children who were the winners of the 

draw - Lulu, George, Anissa, Phoebe, Reuben, Renaii and Fraser.  Prizes were given out during assembly this 

morning. 

 

Christmas Jumper Day 
It has been wonderful to see so many Christmas Jumpers in school today. If you want to donate to ‘Save the 

Children's Christmas Jumper Day’ appeal, please follow the link: 

 

https://christmas.savethechildren.org.uk/fundraising/CJD240000196?utm_source=EmailShare_SFMC&utm_

medium=email_social&utm_campaign=DS_STC_CJD_24_Countdown_DayofEvent_Claimed 

 

School Uniform 
We are again inundated with school uniform that has no name on it. We also have a large amount of lunch 

boxes. We will place these on a table outside reception, weather permitting. At the end of term, any that 

have not been claimed will be sent to the charity uniform shop. Please see the photo below in case you 

recognise anything! 

 

 
 

Afterschool Club 
There will be no afterschool clubs during the week commencing 16th December. They will be resuming in 

January. Permission forms will be sent out on the first week back in the new year.  

 

Head Lice 
Cases of head lice have been identified across the school this week.  Please can we request that children are 

checked on a weekly basis so that any head lice can be dealt with quickly and before they are allowed to 

spread.  As there has been an outbreak, we suggest that you check your child’s head as soon as possible. 

Here is some simple advice you may wish to follow to keep head lice outbreaks to a minimum: 

- Check your child’s hair once a week. 

- Please use a proper detection comb and if you find live lice, consult a pharmacist to check the 

whole family. 
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Further advice on the treatment of head lice can be found on the NHS website: 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/?scrlybrkr=954e31fd 

 

 

PTA News 

Chocolate Tombola  
Thank you for all your chocolate donations in exchange for non-uniform; we had such a great response! We 

will be holding the chocolate tombola in the hall straight from school on Tuesday 17th December and we 

hope to see you all there! You can enter via reception. The tickets will be 3 for £1 - this can be cash or card. 

We hope to see you there! 

 

 

EYFS Stay and Play 
Due to unforeseen circumstances, the EYFS (Rainbow, Red and Green) Stay and Play session on 19th 

December has been postponed.  As soon as a replacement date is available, we will let parents know.  

Apologies for any inconvenience caused. 

 

 

Mental Health for Families 

In school, we regularly talk about the importance of keeping ourselves healthy. If you, as a parent/carer, are 

struggling with your own mental health, please consider looking at the information below. 

 

• Mental Health Support | NottAlone - Services For Adults: Nott Alone has expanded to include 

information and service links for adults who are interested in finding out more about how to 

support their own mental health and emotional wellbeing. It is the same website as for children but 

you just add your age to get to the right information. 

• Bottled Up Blokes – #TALKITOUT Specifically for men: this is a peer support group or football 

support session run within the community by volunteers. You may already be aware of it as one of 

the peer support groups, Bub Hubs, runs in Hucknall each Tuesday. There are also football sessions 

at Tibshelf and Bilborough – small-sided games and booking required via the website. The sessions 

look to be free, although the website asks for donations to keep them running. 

 

Applying for Reception – September 2025 
This is a reminder that all children currently in our Nursery will need to apply for a school place to start in 

September 2025.  If you have not done so already, you will need to contact Nottinghamshire County 

Council or visit the school admissions section of the website - 

https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/education/school-admissions/ 

The deadline for applications is Wednesday 15th January 2025. 

 

Kindness Advent Calendar 

Please see below two Kindness Advent Calendars that we would like to encourage you to follow with your 

children at home. We would love to see what they get up to so please share any pictures on Seesaw with 
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their class teacher. Children in Rainbow, Red and Green classes have also had a version shared on Seesaw 

already. Participating children will receive a certificate. 
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